
MINUTES 

 

Executive Board Meeting 

March 6, 2018 

3:00pm – 4:30pm 

Meeting called by Christian Becker 

Attendees: 

 

 

 

 

Christian Becker, President | Gina B., Vice President |Maria Martinez, Secretary | Susan 

Fraioli, Treasurer | Lisa Abeln, Advisory Member | Jessica Workman, Advisory Member | 

Kelley Brunner, Principal 

 

   Absents:     

                               

Leslie Wilkerson, Advisory Member 

 

3:00pm – 3:10pm   Kiss the pig next year 

 

Gina proposed to have a Kiss the pig fundraising event next year. During a specific 

period, kids would bring in change and deposit the change into the jar with name of the 

teacher they want to see kiss the pig.  

Mrs. Brunner is going to check the District policies with this type of fundraising to see if 

this event is allowed.  In the past, change campaigns were not allowed because every 

donation needs to receive a receipt.  This is very difficult and time consuming when 

bringing in change. 

  

Gina B. 

3:10-3:15 Tumbler Order 

Christian ordered 50 tumblers with the Colina Coyote logo on it. We will use 5 of them 

to put in the Welcome Bag being given to the A+ judges.  The rest will be for sale at 

Pack-A-Palooza and beyond, until all are sold. 

The price of the tumblers is $10.00 each. 

Christian Becker 

 

3:15 - 3:35 Pack-A-Palooza final plan/update 

Christian has all the name tags for the volunteers ready. She will set up a check in 

table. 

Christian has the stickers ready to go home with the kids. 

Christian has all the prizes ready for the Wheel of Prizes activity. Some of the prizes are 

fidgets spinners with a logo of Colina in the center, coupons to Peter Piper, Chick fill A, 

 

Christian Becker 



Bahama Bucks and more. 

Gina will promote the event in the Facebook page. 

Mrs. Brunner will send an email to let parents now the deadline for ticket and wristband 

presales. 

 

3:35-3:40 Buffalo Wild Wings Family Dinner Nights 

Christian Proposed to include BWW fundraising next year. 

They give back 20%back of all receipts back to the PTO. This fundraiser is not just for 

one day. We can set up a 3-month period for families to eat at the restaurant. Families 

will need to give their server a specific code that the restaurant assigns Colina for us to 

receive the credit.  There are no restrictions on days or times during that 3-month 

period.  We all agreed this was a great opportunity.  Christian will make arrangements 

with Buffalo Wild Wings to move forward. 

  

Christian Becker 

3:40-3:50 Open Board Positions for next year. 

Christian announced to the Board we have a new Treasure for next year. Jessica 

Workman has stated her interest in this position! 

We have a new Advisory Member too.  Marcella Alverez has expressed interest. 

Mrs. Brunner is going to send an email to families with all the positions open for next 

year. 
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